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Barrhead Housing Association Limited
Minute of Governing Board Meeting

Thursday 25th May 2017 at 6.00pm
60/70 Main Street, Barrhead
Present:
C Boyd, Chair



C Baird
R McGuire BEM, Vice Chair

L Hendry

B Connelly MBE, Secretary

J Hamilton
D McCready



T Reilly, Observer
In Attendance:
S Robison, Chief Executive
L Dallas, Director of Customer Services

J Ward, Director of Asset Management

H Sutherland, Director of Corporate Services

	
	Agenda – BHA Governing Board meeting

	1
	Apologies & Sederunt Check
Received from D McKinney and M Mukhtar. The Sederunt was signed by those present.


	2
	Declaration of Interest for noting  
There were declarations of interests noted for T Reilly at Agenda 5.1 and 5.9; and for J Hamilton at agenda 5.1.


	3
	Approval of Minute

(a) Board meeting 26th April 2017
The Board minute were accepted as a true record – proposed by R McGuire and seconded by B Connelly.
Minutes for Noting – 

(b) Audit & Risk sub-Group 11.05.17
(c) Business Review meeting 17.05.17

	4
	Matters Arising from Above Minutes
There were no matters arising from the Minutes.


	5
	Matters for discussion and approval

 5.1 Chief Executive’s Report
T Reilly left the meeting to allow the first item to be discussed.
Members discussed the request by T Reilly to become a member of the Board following his 5-year term of being the Council co-optee. Following discussion, members agreed to approve T Reilly’s membership application and taking of the final Board position, bringing the maximum Board membership to 12. Induction had already commenced for the two observer places which would now be taken forward with attendance commencing at the next meeting. Members noted that co-optees were able to take part in decision-making but not allowed to vote on election of Office Bearers and membership issues. Observers had no right to take part in decision-making including votes. Members approved A Convery MSP Councillor as an ‘observer’ on the Board, with a view to filling the place as a co-optee when a position becomes available. 

T Reilly returned to the meeting and was updated on the decision.

J Hamilton left the meeting. Members discussed the request for governance training as report and approved the application to Napier University for this course noting that this would be paid for by BHA but involved a considerable amount of personal commitment to completing the qualification. 

J Hamilton returned to the meeting and was updated on the decision.

Board appraisals outstanding would be completed in early July – dates to follow. FLAIR conference members wishing to attend included C Boyd, R McGuire, B Connelly and L Hendry. Attendance at Chamber awards ceremony to include C Boyd, R McGuire and 3 staff members. 

Board members approved the feasibility study for the sheltered housing complex as reported.

Board members approved the feasibility study for the governance review as reported and D McCready declared an interest with the inclusion of K Anderson in the tenders. This was noted meantime.
5.2 Annual Return on the Social housing charter, Performance Reports
5.2.1  ARC

Director of Customer Services referred to the report and provided updated figures including repairs indicators which were not ready at the time of issuing the ARC submission document to the Board.

Indicator C13 - total repairs is 2669 with an average of 2.92 repairs per property

Indicator 11  - average time to complete emergency repairs changed from 2.3 to 2.28

Indicator 12 – Total non-emergency repairs 2381 with an average time of 4.91 days to complete.

Indicator 13 – RFT - 2381 repairs with 75% undertaken within target

Indicator 14 – Appointments kept 90.8%

Indicator C14 – unlettable stock changed from 9 to 10 which had a knock-on effect on various indicators, noted below.
Indicator C17 – lettable units changed from 919 to 918

Indicator C20 – the number of lettable voids changed from 5 to 4

Indicator 30 – Rent Collected as % of rent due amended to 101.53% from 101.55%
Indicator 34 – Rental loss changed from 0.2% to 0.28%

Director of Asset Management confirmed that projected stock numbers were amended from 935 to 933 and had a minimal knock-on effect on Indicators 25 & 8. 
The Board approved the Charter Return for submission to the Regulator.

5.2.2 Annual Return 2015/16

Director of Customer Services circulated a paper highlighting figures that had been re-stated to the Regulator.  This was as a result of the Internal Validation process which took place in Feb 2017, and also due to wrong data used for average rents as a result of system parameter errors.

Indicator C14 – amended from 0 to 2 unlettable stock
Indicator 30   - % of rent due changed from 99.34 to 99.39%

Indicator 31   - % of gross rent arrears changed from 3.81 to 3.82%

Indicator C17 – lettable units changed from 902 to 900

The main change the Board where asked to note was a difference in the value of average weekly rents which had been published within both the Value for Money Statement and the Annual Report for 2015/16.  L Dallas confirmed that the Regulator had been made aware of this error, where advising the Board and publishing a data correction notification to residents would suffice. This was not considered a notifiable event. The Chief Executive reminded members that the Director of Customer Services had completed this task extremely well given her commencement with the Association in April 2016. Board members noted the amendment.
5.2.2 Performance Reports
Director of Customer Services circulated an Annual Return on the Charter Highlights Report noting performance for the year with comparisons available for the preceding 2 years.  Further detailed analysis of various indicators was provided within the Q4 Performance.
The Board were asked to note:

· Overall Repairs Satisfaction levels had reduced where monthly independent Repairs Satisfaction Surveys are now being undertaken by Research Resource.

· Tenancy Sustainability has increased and now sitting at 90.5%

· Average time to relet is slightly up.
· Timescales to complete Stage 1 complaints is down, where further work will be done to ensure complaints are responded to within timescales

· First time fix performance had deteriorated due to issues with availability of stock and component failures. Failures of performance by Gassure had been subject to further discussion with them and that staff were now reporting on performance monthly.  

· Gas safety performance was now sitting at 100% 

· Allocations – it was noted that a void within Dunterlie was now considered difficult to let

· Factored owner’s satisfaction had fallen as a result of recent changes to service – this survey would be completed again during 2017/18

· Social security reform – it was noted that the benefit cap was now affecting 2 tenants and that the Council has been asked to review their decision not to extend discretionary housing benefit for a further 13 weeks. Court action may have to follow if the rent arrears continued to escalate.

Board members sought clarification on keys for closes where works were being carried out to voids – staff noted that the Association was investigation the use of key safes for such events.

Chief Executive confirmed that further benchmarking information would be provided once available later in the year.
C Baird left the meeting at this point.

5.3 Annual Return on the EESSH
Director of Asset Management took the Board members through the information within the EESSH return and highlighting the main points.  BHA compliance with EESSH has risen to 51.45% for 2016-17.   A commitment is in place to have 236 outstanding EPC’s completed by 31st December 2017.  An investment strategy will then be created to help achieve full compliance for 2020.
Board members approved the submission of the EESSH return to the Regulator.

5.4 Q4 Management Accounts
Director of Corporate Services presented the management accounts to 31.03.17. There was a large surplus reported of £1,694k, i.e. £778k greater than budget. The main reason for this increase is due to credit of £487.6k for the re-measurement of the pension liability as a result of the 2015 valuation. The following budgets were also underspent, expensed planned costs, overheads and staff costs.
Higher than budgeted cash reserves would be offset by the higher than expected accrued expenses at the year end. All bank covenants were comfortably complied with. 
Board members approved the year end management accounts.

5.5 Treasury Report
Director of Corporate Services presented the annual treasury report highlighting the position at 31st March. The total loans balance now stands at £11.3m, down by £573.2k from the position at last year end.36.5% of loans are now variable and 63.5% fixed.

The cash position had increased to £2.9m at the year-end but it was highlighted that interest received rates are very low even on term deposits.
5.8 Creative Pathways end of project report
The Board were asked to note the contents of the report and noted that the project would be supported with funding for a further year.
5.9 Membership Report
Chief Executive referred to the report and members approved the new membership applications. 
5.10 Report on Tender for close cleaning
Director of Asset Management provided an overview on the tender returns and evaluation / scoring for the cleaning contract.  The increase in costs for delivery were highlighted and explained to Board members. Board members approved the appointment of Cameron Cleaning Services.


	6
	Policies for approval:

6.1 Right to Repair Policy – consultation to take place
6.2 Estate Management Policy – consultation to take place
6.3 Procurement Policy – consultation to take place
6.4 Treasury Management Policy – Director of Corporate Services highlighted the report and the current position for fixed loans at 63.5% against 36.5% variable. This would be revised following the incorporation of the new private finance being undertaken and any decision to vary this ratio would be discussed further.
All policies were approved by the Board with consultation still to take place on all but the treasury management policy. In-house briefings would be prepared for procurement policy with members as this was a new policy.


	7
	LPS updated reports - none

	8
	Matters for Information/Standing Agenda Items
8.1 Correspondence  - list of items attached – noted by members
8.2 Governing Board Workplan and work schedule – updated 
8.3 Notifiable events – none
8.4 Documents for execution/approval/noting - none


	9
	Health & Safety – incident report – no incidents to report this month.

	10
	AOCB – R McGuire requested attendance at the TPAS conference in November 2017 and C Boyd indicated that she would also attend. This was approved and would be booked.

	11
	Date of Next Meetings: Thursday 29TH June 2017 at 6.00pm – L Hendry noted her apologies for this meeting.



Signed by Chairperson: ____________________________
Date: __________________________________________

